Sole Source Purchases

In accordance with the Illinois Procurement Code, a sole source procurement is permissible when a requirement is available from only a single supplier/contractor.  The procedures described below are also requirements under the Illinois Procurement Code, effective July 1, 2010, for all sole source procurements.  If the requisitioning department believes that they have a sole source procurement, they should complete the “Sole Source Justification Form” and submit it along with your requisition to the Purchasing Department.  Purchasing will review the information to determine if the procurement meets the requirements of a sole source purchase.  

Advertisement and Approvals:

Sole source procurements for which the total cost equals or exceeds the dollar level requiring a state mandated competitive selection process must be posted on the electronic Illinois Public Higher Education Procurement Bulletin before a sole source contract is awarded and at least 14 days before the hearing.  A state contract may not be awarded as a sole source procurement unless approved by the Chief Procurement Officer (CPO) following a public hearing at which the Chief Procurement Officer and purchasing agency present written justification for the procurement method.  The Procurement Policy Board and the public may present testimony.  Interested parties wishing to comment for or against the determination may do so in writing alone, may testify in person and may submit written comments reflecting the oral testimony.  After completion of the hearing, the CPO will make a decision to uphold or overturn the sole source procurement.  The decision of the CPO shall be posted to the Bulletin along with all information presented at the hearing by the University and by any interested party.  Upon posting notice of a decision upholding the determination, the University may take action to have the contract executed.  If the CPO rejects the determination, the sole source request will be canceled and a competitive procurement must take place.      

All sole source procurements posted on the bulletin are subject to a 30-day review period by the State of Illinois Procurement Policy Board (PPB).  The PPB may waive this 30-day review period once the posting period has lapsed and all the requirements have been met.  
In addition to the requirement outlined above, purchases of $100,000 or more require President’s approval, and purchases of $500,000 or more also require Board of Trustee’s Executive Committee approval.  At this dollar level departments should allow two to three additional weeks for completion of the additional approval process.  

